Bruce Hamilton, Chairman Jessie H. Roberson Joyce L. Connery

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



May 22, 2019

The Honorable James Richard Perry Secretary of Energy US Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Perry:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board reviewed the revised safety basis for the Radioassay and Nondestructive Testing Facility at Los Alamos National Laboratory. In a letter dated December 9, 2014, the Board identified safety issues in the previous RANT safety basis. Based on its recent review, the Board concludes that those issues have been resolved. The Board thanks the National Nuclear Security Administration for periodic briefings on resolution of those issues and concludes that these briefings are no longer needed.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

c: Mr. Joe Olencz